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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To inform Committee of changes to be made to the arrangements for investigating complaints in relation to the conduct of Councillors; and

1.2
To inform Committee of resources provided by the Standards Board for England.

1.3
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities

· Council Ambitions - 

]  The Council has a duty to 

· Community Objectives - 
]  support the Ethical framework 

· Corporate Priorities -  

]  for Governance.

· Other Considerations - 

]

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
The Ethical Governance framework in relation to Borough and Parish Councils is changing.

2.2
2007 saw the introduction of the new Code of Conduct.  The next change to be implemented by the Standards Board for England is to alter the arrangements for investigation of complaints so that complaints are dealt with initially by the Borough Council not the Standards Board for England.  This has been referred to variously as the local filter, local sieve and initial assessment process but now seems to be referred to as the initial assessment process.

3
ISSUES

3.1
Parish Council Clerks may have already made provision to train their Members in relation to the requirements of the new Code of Conduct.

3.2
However, not all Parishes are Members of the LAPTC (Local Association of Parish and Town Councils) and I have been informed by a Parish Clerk that those who are not Members are not contacted by the Standards Board for England or provided with training materials.  

3.3
This Council has a DVD in relation to the Code of Conduct which Parish Councils might find useful to show to their Members.  In addition, Parish Clerks may wish to look at the Standards Board for England website where there are many useful fact sheets in relation to conduct matters.

3.4
Due to changes in the way complaints are processed, the Council will have to expand its Standards Committee.  The Standards Committee currently comprises eight Members – four Borough Councillors, two Independent Members and two Parish Council Members.

3.5
The Council is considering increasing the size of the Committee to 12 Members – four Borough Councillors, four Independent Members and four Parish Council Members.   The Council may therefore have to recruit an additional two Members from Parish Councils.  Any Members of Parish Councils who are interested in the work of the Standards Committee, and would like to be considered as a Parish Council member of the Standards Committee should contact any member of the Committee or the Legal Services Manager to discuss the work of the Committee.

3.6
The Council has not yet formally resolved to increase the number of Parish Council Members, and has therefore not yet resolved how the recruitment process will be carried out.

4
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications

· Resources - 

]  

· Technical, Environmental and Legal - 
] not

· Political - 
] applicable

· Reputation - 

]

5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
5.1
Note the changes being made to the investigation of complaints against Councillors.

5.2
Note the resources available to Parish Council Clerks from the Standards Board for England.

Legal Services Manager 

For further information please ask for Diane Rice

, extension 4418.
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